WESTOW
PARISH COUNCIL

Westow Parish Council Meeting – Monday 4th March 2024
Attendees: 

Helen Crews (Chair), Angela Fothergill (Clerk), Richard J Bannister (RJB), Neil Johnson (NJ), Christine Smith (CS), John Smith (JS), Pennie Hamer (PH), Elizabeth Shields (ES), Geraldine Burton (GB).
Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes from January’s were proposed and seconded as a correct record.
Matters Arising from Action Log
Newsletter – 
HC had circulated a draft version of the newsletter to all Councillors prior to the meeting. Some discussion took place regarding the newsletter and Councillors offered some further suggestions. HC to “tweak” the newsletter and resend it to Councillors for their approval. It can then go on the Parish website and noticeboard. It was also suggested that a bag/box be left near the noticeboard with some newsletters in for those in the Parish who are not on-line.
Life Buoy ring at Kirkham – AF had looked into this further and had spoken to the Environment Agency and North Yorkshire County Council both of whom did not really know who she should contact with regard to the life buoy. AF phoned Martin Walker who lives at Kirkham and is the Chair of Whitwell and Crambe Parish Council (WCPC). He said that there had not been a life buoy at Kirkham for about 10 years and that WCPC did not want one for various reasons. AF relayed this information to the Council. Some further discussion took place and it was agreed that AF would contact David Brotherton, the owner of the land, for his view on the situation.
AF to contact David Brotherton

Village Hall – JS said that the stone wall at the side of the village hall would need some attention. JS to speak to Paddy Hill in this regard.

Parking on Village Green – HC had been speaking with John Sherwood who was concerned that the posts on the village green were rotting and asked if they could be replaced and go all the way around the village green. After discussion if was agreed that NJ would liaise with John Sherwood re the posts and how best they should be positioned although JS thought that some consideration would need to be given to the electric cables underneath.

NJ to liaise with John Sherwood

Clerk’s Update 
Various potholes in the parish need reporting to Highways; one outside Fox and Hounds and also on the road past the Cricket Club towards the Stone Trough.
AF to put on Parish Portal

Budget and Finance 

JS said that the Parish Council Account stood at £2978.44 with £584.36 being the transparency fund leaving £2394.08 available.
The Village Hall account stands at £4852.64 including the £1000 grant from North Yorkshire Council.

JS had read the “smart meter” to give a reading to EON Next and it was thought that as the previous readings had been estimated there could be some arrears due. The meter is not actually a “smart meter” - it is just a meter as there is not good enough signal to install a “smart meter”. JS had been having a lot of communication with EON regarding the meter and thought there may be some compensation due in light of the hassle we had been experiencing. JS said it was very difficult to read the meter and had asked if it could be lowered by 1m.
JS had received an invoice from Computer FX for £163 and was not sure what this related to. 
PH to ask Computer FX to clarify what the amount is for
Planning Applications
No applications had been received since the last meeting.
Village Hall Table and Chairs
The Council had now received the rest of the Community Grant money which now totalled £1000. The PC is required to match this amount making a total of £2000 available to purchase new chairs and tables for the village hall. 
GB and CS had various options for the furniture along with quotes. After much discussion it was agreed to go for 42 Ariana chairs in the colour cyan along with a storage trolley. The tables would be 6’ x 3’ and it was thought 8 would be sufficient.
GB and CS to order furniture
Regarding the old table and chairs, it was suggested keeping the better padded chairs and offering the rest on the Westow Forum free of charge and if no takers they would be skipped.

Items from the Website
PH had installed some free anti-virus protection on the laptop. It was agreed that since we have had the laptop for 5 years PH would take it in to Computer FX for a clean and update of the anti virus.

The meeting ended at 8.50 p.m.
Next meeting and AGM: Wednesday 1st May 2024
